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2011 Regular Session

     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1184


	Bill #:
	 HB 359


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to motor vehicles.


	Sponsor:
	Representative Cherry


	Unit of Government:
	 
	City
	x
	County
	x
	Urban-County

	
	x
	Charter County
	x
	Consolidated Local
	x
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	County Clerk


	Requirement:
	x
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	 
	Modifies Existing
	x
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 359 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 189 to create and define the term "mini-truck”
 and adds that vehicle to the definition of "motor vehicle".  Licensed operators of a mini-truck could drive it on a highway with a speed limit of 55mph or less. Operators of mini-trucks would have to comply with the same insurance, title, registration, and usage tax requirements as a motor vehicle.  Mini-trucks are light duty trucks typically used for landscaping, agricultural purposes or on construction sites for light hauling. They are imported and are not registered or titled.  The federal Environmental Protection Agency sets certain standards for these vehicles.
Under implementation of the measure, County Clerks would be responsible for the issuance of the title and registration for the mini-truck as a motor vehicle. (KRS 186.040 and KRS 186A.130)
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact on HB 359 on local governments is expected to minimal. It is not known how many owners of mini-trucks will choose to go to the expense to register their vehicles or will choose to purchase these vehicles in order to use them on 55mph roadways.   It is assumed that there will not be a large number.

County clerks will be responsible for titling and registering mini-trucks under the existing process for motor vehicles. The county clerk will retain $9 of the fee collected for titling a vehicle and a 3% commission on the usage tax collected.  The clerk will also retain $6 of the annual fee for registration of the mini-trucks and a 4% commission on property tax associated with the registered vehicle. The retained fees should cover the clerk’s administrative costs.  

Any mini-trucks registered under the proposal would be subject to local property taxes, but again any increase in property tax revenue that might be generated from registration of mini-trucks is not expected to be significant.

	Data Source(s):
	LRC Staff.


	Preparer:
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� Under the measure, “mini-truck” means a lightweight Japanese kei class utility vehicle. 
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